
 

 
 

 

TO:  Larry T. Beaver, Executive Director 

 

FROM: Sgt. Randy Smith, Professional Standards Commander   

  

DATE: August 5, 2015  

 

RE:  Troy Carswell Case   

               

 

We have reviewed Mr. Carswell’s case and per Chief Lee will not be opening an investigation into this 

matter. This case has been reviewed by Officer Glabo’s supervisor, our RRI review board and most 

recently by Chief Lee and I (Sgt. Smith). Following all of these reviews, no policy or law violations 

were observed in regards to Officer Galbo’s actions.  

 

As you are aware, your public record request has been fulfilled in this incident. If I can be of any 

further assistance please let me know.  


